The May 13th meeting was held in the Ritchie Rm of the Corvallis Library with Pres Gump presiding. Treas. Stryker was absent. The minutes of the April meeting were read and approved.

Joan Muller reported that the 1902 Index is now ready. Because of the interest of other libraries who wish to buy the Index, she will figure out the price to charge.

The Sec was instructed to write a "Get well card" to Ysabel Thomas and a card of condolence to Valerie Nichols.

Velma Parsons siad that Mildred Hawkins is asking the members for help to aid her in her columns. She wants family history, antecdotes, questions and family reunions and picnic announcements. Velma presented a typed copy of the revised ByLaws. The Sec was instructed to get prices of printing for 100 copies which will be given to the members. Claire Webster suggested that the members who wish could pay the cost of their copy.

Audrey Broadley reported that she had turned in to the Treas \$4.62 from the collection of Flavor Pac labels.

Velma Parsons reported on the Open House at the Portland Furum to which she and others visited. They took family displays, books and our Index. Pres Gump read a report of newly acquired books by Edna Weise. Mr Clevenger told of a Senior Citizen Poll, prepared by Mr Gillaspie, Legislative Chariman of the Governors Commission to be filled out by Seniors for consideration by the Committee for next years legislature. These may be taken to the local Senior Center or mailed to Mr Gillaspie by May 29th.

Erma Lee Brown presented to our library "Oregon"-Wasco County marriages 1854-1900" and also "Revoluptionary War Pensions and Bounty Land Warrants Applications"

Joan Muller spoke of the need to collect and properly store the many circulars and publications that members collect for use by the membership in their research. Pres Gump will bring a binder to put them in Elizabeth Akin suggested that this summer there be a work shop to catalogue these and at the same time work on a supplement to the shelf meeting.

Mr Van Cleave regretfully said that because of illness in his famile,

Mr Clevenger introduced Maurice Bullard, a retired school administrator, who spoke on county schools and their records. He was aided by Harriett area.

Respectfully submitted

Margery Mullins, Secretary

Margery Mulling